## <u>Saluki Swim Club News – April, 2013</u>

## **Upcoming Meet sign up deadlines –**

Saluki International – May 3-5 – **deadline Monday, April 15** GPAC – June 7-9 (13 & older team trip) – **Friday, April 19** CSP Summer Invite June 21-23 – **Friday, May 3** 

## Saluki International Worker Sign up

The link for worker sign up will be open on Sunday, April 21. Check the events page under Saluki International

## **Notes From the Parents' Meeting –**

We held a very important parents' meeting last Tuesday night. The meeting detailed the many challenges that face Saluki Swim Club. As most of you know, SIU will be closing their pool for repairs this summer and we will not be able to hold the Ozark LC Championships. Unfortunately, we depend on the income from this meet to run the program and we do not make a profit.

It is the goal of the Saluki Swim Club Board of Directors to not have to raise future program fees. In order to make up the difference for this loss of income, we as a team have to work together. The Board has put together a plan to make up for this loss of income. More specific information about the details of the meeting and the plan are available on the News page of our website (and attached to this emailed newsletter).

The first opportunity we have to put this plan into action is the Saluki International Meet where each family will help by donating food and working the meet. I know that everyone has a busy life, but if every family pitched in and worked 2-3 sessions (about 4 hours a session) then we will be able to staff the swim meet. We cannot accomplish our goals without the help from every family.

We hope that you will join us in working together for this common goal and help us secure the future of Saluki Swim Club for our swimmers and for future swimmers.